CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

MAY 21, 2012
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, May 21, 2012.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent was Council Member Joyce Storeby.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Rick Sele, Todd Nordine, Jason Olson, City Maintenance and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Mayor Nerguson asked for any additions to the agenda.  The clerk asked to add a building permit application for Elaine Baker.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
Rick Sele was in to discuss the building permit application for Cenex.  Todd Nordine with North Kittson Rural Water was also present to discuss the project.  There was a lot of discussion about water and sewer.  NKRW already has a line across the highway.  Nordine stated that there is a good possibility of the city taking over that line and installing a meter for Cenex.  Cenex will need a fire hydrant as the Fire Department cannot run hose across State Highway #59.  The city already has a curb stop and a meter on hand.  The line will need to be big enough for the hydrant and a plumber will be needed to install the hydrant and curb stop.  According to the city’s sewer ordinance, being that the city does not have a sewer line to the property, Cenex could put in a septic system.  Sele indicated that they had discussed it but decided they would like to have city sewer instead.  In order for the city to install a new sewer main, they must apply for a sewer extension from the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency.  The city must have an engineer draw up the plans and specifications and complete and submit the application to MPCA.  As the city attorney indicated, this extension could be quite costly considering the engineering fees, application fees, permit fees, and cost of labor and supplies for the extension.  The council asked Sele if Cenex would be willing to share the cost for this extension.  Sele indicated that Cenex would be willing to pay for some of the costs.  Although there was no motion made, the council stated that they would hire an engineer and would get the associated costs for the extension project.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the building permit application for Cenex contingent on the applicant obtaining all other necessary permits.            
The council instructed the City Maintenance Worker to be on time for work and to use the time clock rather than writing in his time.  They also stated that in his morning rounds he needs to take care of any issues promptly.  Olson will take the mosquito fogger to Roseau on Wednesday for a droplet testing which there is no charge for.  The flags will need to be put up for Memorial Day.  The Mayor is still waiting to hear on help for Olson for the summer.
The council reviewed a building permit application for Elaine Baker to put up a privacy fence.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the building permit for Baker.

The clerk reported one water shut off for the month
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to approve the April 16, 2012 and May 4, 2012 Minutes.

The council had open discussion.  They reviewed an estimate from The Insulation Place for insulating the outside walls at the school gym.  This work would end the moisture problem in the building.  The cost would be $5,980.00 to do the east and west walls and an additional $2,140.00 to do the north wall.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to accept the estimate from The Insulation Place.  Erickson and Sandahl each have 75 hours of volunteer time working in the school gym.  
Spraying for mosquitoes at the bible camp was discussed again.  The clerk provided the council with some information from the League of Minnesota Cities.  The bible camp will open the second week in June and they would like someone to spray once or twice a week and would pay for the services.  The council agreed that they would provide the service but would need to do a trial run to figure what the costs would be.
The ditch behind Nikki Olson’s was discussed again.  The council reviewed an estimate from Anderson Brothers Construction for $2,000.00 to clean the ditch and level the spoil bank.  Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to accept the estimate from Anderson Brothers.  Erickson mentioned that Fred Adams has been getting brown water quite often and that maybe the city should have Anderson Brothers dig down to the main water line while they are in town doing the ditch work.  Someone asked if the railroad had reimbursed the city for any ditch work done last year, the clerk reported they hadn’t, the Mayor stated she would get in touch with them. 
The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  April and May Fire Department bills were reviewed.  April Fire Department bills totaled $2,044.63 and May Fire Department bills totaled $5,551.02.  The clerk reported three additions to the claims list: $90.00 to RMB Labs for sewer samples, $178.61 to Titan Machinery in Thief River Falls for belts and a blade for the Dixon, and $135.00 to Postmaster for stamps.  Total claims were $7,073.35 for the month.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, June 18, 2012. 
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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